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TCSD PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION (PARC) SPECIAL MEETING 

MINUTES 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 12, 2024, AT 7:00 P.M. 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

The Parks and Recreation Commission (PARC) Special Meeting was called to order by Chair 

Rosenblatt at 7:02 pm on Wednesday, June 12, 2024. 

2. ROLL CALL 
Commissioners : 

Present: Michael Bogart, Vice-Chair Pam Keon, Chair Erin Rosenblatt, Michael Wisner. 

Absent: Valerie Jordan 

Other attendees: Board President Steffen Bartschat, Vice president Matt McMahon, Directors 

Jeff Brown, Jim Jacobs, Steve Levine 

Staff Present: General Manager (GM), Garrett Toy; Assistant General Manager (AGM), Alan 

Shear; Finance and Programs Manager, Sarah Mehtar; TCSD Clerk, Natalie Callahan 

Others present: Lucia Del Puppo, Sr. Vice President, FM3 Research 

3. APPROVE AGENDA 
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA 

M/S: P. KEON / M. BOGART AYES: 4 (M. BOGART, P. KEON, E. ROSENBLATT, M. WISNER) 

NAYS: ABSENT: 1 (V. JORDAN) 

4. REGULAR BUSINESS: 
A. Attended TCSD Board meeting to participate in the discussion of Board agenda item SA 

"Report on the results of the community survey." Lucia Del Puppo, Sr. Vice President, FM3 

Research, reported on the results of the recently conducted community survey. The survey 



was conducted from April 22 to May 2, 2024. FM3 surveyed 263 residents in the District via 

telephone or on-line interviews. 

Below are the FM3's general findings from the survey. 

• TCSD voters have a very positive view of the District and are highly satisfied with 

the services offered, although they are most familiar with the solid waste services . 

Those who have had contact with the District are very satisfied with the service 

they received . 

• Eastwood Park is most visited, and voters are highly satisfied with the open space 

and walking paths in both Kay and Eastwood parks. 

• Ensuring bathrooms are clean is a top priority for voters. 

• When it comes to dogs, majorities favor designated off-leash areas where dogs 

can be under voice control. 

• Most respondents have attended a TCSD event with live music and Creekside 

Fridays the most common favorites. 

• Voters are interested in a wide array of additional events, particularly Hazardous 

Waste Days and more activities for adults. 

• Additionally, a wide majority across demographic groups were interested in a new 

centrally located park. 

• Voters most want to see the District continuing to focus on waste and recycling 

events, its current services, wastewater and parks in the coming years. 

The PARC Commissioners, Board, staff discussed and asked questions of Lucia Del 

Puppo. 

Public comment: Tam Valley resident, Ms. Wisner, commented on her concern with dogs 

off leash at the parks. 

5. FUTURE PARC AGENDA ITEMS 

6. ADJOURNMENT 

MOTION TO ADJOURN 

THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 8:20 PM 

Approved by Commission on: _1~/_/ 1-'-+--( _z.,._tf __ 


